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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION

LEGISLATIVE TRACKING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
July 31, 2015
12:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street

Attendance: Committee Member Greg Radlinski (Chair), Ralph Hodges, Charlie Klemann
Also: Jeff Clements, City Council Research; Joe Andrews – Concerned Taxpayers of Duval County
The meeting was called to order at 12:02 p.m. by Chairman Radlinski and the group reviewed the following bills:
2015-505 (adopting 2016-20 CIP plan): Jeff Clements answered several questions about the CIP program and its funding sources. The committee discussed the continued use of an Ordinance Code waiver to permit roadway resurfacing to be performed using borrowed funds through the CIP and the on-going work of the City Council’s Special CIP Committee, which is making numerous recommendations in the form of Ordinance Code amendments and policy changes that will affect how the CIP is constructed and funded in future years. The committee took no action.
2015-506 (annual Banking Fund project and borrowing authorization): the committee understands that the Special CIP Committee has recommended that the Banking Fund be discontinued as a City borrowing vehicle and, depending on the full Council’s action on that proposal, this may be the last year for a Banking Fund budget bill. The committee took no action.

2015-507 (Information Technology Division 5-year ITECH capital plan): after brief discussion the committee took no action on the bill.

2015-519 (Ordinance Code amendment regarding donation of surplus property for affordable housing purposes): the committee briefly discussed but took no action on the bill.

2015-522 (amending the Disaster Preparedness chapter of the Ordinance Code to provide that in times of declared emergency, private gated communities must leave their gates open to permit City removal of debris): Commissioner Radlinski objected to the bill on the grounds that the City specifically disclaims any liability for damages that may be caused by the operation of City vehicles and equipment within the private gated communities. It was suggested that the bill might be amended to require gated communities to open their gates during declared emergencies upon request of an appropriate City official for a specific purpose. Staff was requested to invite a representative of the Public Works Department, Emergency Preparedness Division, or other appropriate official to the next committee meeting to discuss the bill.

2015-544 (economic development incentives package for Deutsche Bank expansion): Former commissioner Joe Andrews expressed his continuing opposition to “corporate welfare” bills and questioned how well the City monitors the performance of incentive recipients to ensure that promises are kept and criteria satisfied for the award of the incentives. He also felt that the City’s analysis of the benefits of the economic development incentives fails to take into account the opportunity cost of the potential private sector use of the revenue the City collects from taxpayers to make the incentive grants. Chairman Radlinski felt that since the City Council has not been convinced in the past by the TRUE Commission’s many expressions of opposition the incentives, it may be pointless for the commission to continue posing objections to incentive packages.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:07 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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